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Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 
If Lent is a time for practising a little self-discipline, then I’m sure we might all protest that we have 
been living Lent in one way or anther for the last, almost twelve months! So many of the ordinary  
social activities which make life so much more pleasant have been denied us; occasions of visiting and  
spending time with family and friends have been severely restricted. 

However, it takes some honesty to look at our lives and to ask ourselves what other behaviours and 
activities have  established themselves within the new routines brought about by the pandemic  
restrictions. We could use the image of a garden in which all the plants and flowers have been pulled 
up—that would be only one part of the problem! The other side of the problem is that the weeds are 
always waiting to take advantage of their new opportunity to grow and to spread! 

Our faith needs to be nourished by prayer and sacraments, without which, our sense of God’s  
presence and activity is gradually eroded. For many of us, the weekly gathering for Mass has not been 
part of our lives, and undoubtedly there will be effects brought about by this absence. These effects 
might not be so dramatic but we can miss our opportunities for grace, and without realising what is 
happening, we gradually become less well attuned to the promptings of the Holy Spirit 

The three Lenten disciplines of prayer, fasting and almsgiving are essential for the well-being of our 
spiritual lives, and although the ordinary ways of fulfilling these demands may not be expressed in our 
customary practices, we need to personally find ways to bring them into our lives. 

Over this last year, from time to time, we have held Zoom meetings in order to meet with each other 
in a way that dodges the dangers of the coronavirusI  We will have six such virtual meetings in Lent  
beginning on the Tuesday after the first Sunday in Lent. This is just one invitation that the Lord  
extends to us. I will send more information and a link to the meeting to those who wish to attend  
nearer the time.  

Take care, and may the blessings of the  
Lenten season be yours.  

Fr Gerard. 

 

    Click the box to make a secure  

  online donation to the parish! 

         St John Southworth’s Facebook Page (click) 
       Live-streamed Masses - Monday: 11.00am;          
        Tue, Wed, Thu, Fri: 10.00am; Sun: 9.30am 

                 THIS WEEK 
            

    ASH WEDNESDAY 

 Mass at Christ Church, 10am 

     Holy Saviour’s, 7.00pm 

          

        Bishop John’s  

           Message for  

                LENT  (click)   

(written version pages 3,4)              

mailto:stjohnsouthworthrc@gmail.com
https://donor.secure-operations.com/detailed/donate?charity_id=1086324&type=2
https://www.facebook.com/Parish-of-St-John-Southworth-in-Nelson-105718084323986
https://soundcloud.com/salford-diocese/pastoral-letter-for-beginning-of-lent-2021
https://soundcloud.com/salford-diocese/pastoral-letter-for-beginning-of-lent-2021
https://soundcloud.com/salford-diocese/pastoral-letter-for-beginning-of-lent-2021


Mass schedule for week beginning Monday 15th February 2021 

Monday  

15th Feb 

Tuesday 

16th Feb 

Wednesday 

17th Feb 

Thursday  

18th Feb 

Friday 

19th Feb 

Saturday 

20th Feb 

Sunday 

21st Feb 

SH  
No Mass 

SH 
Mass online 

SH  
10.00am 
(Booking) 

SH  
6.30pm 

(Booking) 

SH  
Mass online 

SH  
No Mass 

SH 
(Booking)  
9.30am 

Funeral  
Doreen Webb 

11.00am. 

Invitation only 
live-streamed 

CC 
10.00am 

CC 10.00am 

HS 7.00pm 
(Booking) 

CC  
10.00am 

CC  
10.00am 

HS (Booking) 
6.30pm 

 

CC No Mass 

CC 
(Booking) 
9.30am 

 

SH = Sacred Heart  CC = Christ Church                               HS= Holy Saviour’s 

Online booking for Sunday Masses (booking available from 11.00am on previous Sunday) 
Saturday Vigil Mass at Holy Saviour’s, 20th February at 6.30pm (Good Shepherd Newsletter) 

Sunday Morning Mass at Christ Church, 21st February at 9.30am (click on link) 

Mass Intentions 
Doreen Webb, died recently. 
Charlie O’Malley, birthday memorial 
Michael O’Shea, died recently 
Margaret Brierley, died recently 
Richard Elliot, died recently 
Alan & Maureen, in thanksgiving for 69 years of  
marriage, 23rd Feb. 
 

Church Collection  

£343.00 
Standing Orders: approx. £265 p/w 

POUND DRAW 

Winners this week: 
 £10 Margaret Morgan  
£10 Joan Penny-Heys  
£10 Jackie Jennings 

£70 to PARISH FUNDS. Thank you very much! 

The Christ Church Methodist Mission and Care 
Team will be holding a Zoom Quiz on Friday, 26th 
February 2021 at 2.00pm. The cost will be £5 per 
person and all proceeds are for the Methodist  
Mission Fund. The Zoom contact details will be 
published nearer the time.  You can support this 
vital work by sending your details to either Jill or 
Paul should you wish to join the Quiz. 
 
Jill - jilldugdale@virginmedia.com 
Paul - paul10248@yahoo.co.uk 

Sunday Mass, 9.30am Reader 1 + Psalm Reader 2 + Bidding Prayers 

This weekend: 14th February Maureen Rawlinson Monica McArdle 

Next weekend: 21st February Joan Penny-Heys Margaret Needham 

 

Book of Remembrance 
Feb 14th  Alexander  Sumner 
Feb 15th  John Bookham 
Feb 17th  Frank  Sharkey. 
 

May the memory of the lives of those who have 
gone before us, inspire us to be a people of faith 
and prayer; may they rest in peace, AMEN 

Sunday Prayer Resource 
“The Lord's Day at Home” 

The 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Monica’s Children’s  
Liturgy Video  (click) 
 
Boris has lost his 
friends in the snow! 
 

https://goodshepherdpendle.org.uk/newsletters/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/930am-sunday-mass-at-christ-church-tickets-139268663321
mailto:jilldugdale@virginmedia.com
mailto:paul10248@yahoo.co.uk
https://mcusercontent.com/76e219dab8653b775ba8aac4c/files/88b90b57-c3d6-4cdc-bb3f-f5ce27fe4330/LDAH_Ordinary_6B.pdf
https://youtu.be/id9vsFWvImc
https://youtu.be/id9vsFWvImc


DIOCESE OF SALFORD 

 

Pastoral Letter of the 

Right Reverend John Arnold 

Bishop of Salford 
 

To be read and circulated on the weekend of 13th/14th February 2021 

 

My dear brothers and sisters, 

I certainly had hoped that this letter would not need to be written and that by Lent 2021 we would 

have returned to free access to our churches which could fill to capacity and have no need for spe-

cial sanitising and social distancing. I had thought we might be free of face masks and at liberty to 

talk together as we left church. That is not to be so. It is possible that some restrictions may be lifted 

during Lent, but some will undoubtedly remain. We must accept the circumstances in which we 

find ourselves and establish guidelines and encouragement for the Season of Lent, while keeping 

one another safe. 

There is no doubt that the sense of celebrating “Church at Home” has appealed to many people 

during this past year and borne fruit for a more personal spirituality, without losing the sense of 

the parish community. If our personal prayer is strengthened during this difficult time, the sense of 

community can be the stronger as we emerge from lockdown and other restrictions. I remain very 

grateful for all the initiatives taken to maintain good contact and communication, especially with 

the housebound and isolated members of our communities. 

There are the three signposts for our attention during Lent: Prayer, Fasting and Almsgiving. These 

are themes for self-examination. Can they be the means for challenging ourselves, particularly in 

the experience of the Covid-pandemic, for re-setting our priorities, and stimulating action and 

change? I am preparing videos to be available during Lent on each of these themes by which I 

would hope to invite you to review your own personal understanding and response to each one. 

Prayer: 

I would like to encourage a sense of freedom in prayer. We have, of course, our important formula 

prayers such as the Our Father and Hail Mary, and all the prayers of our liturgies, but I wonder 

how free people feel about prayer as a conversation, a chat, with God or with the saints? I wonder, 

too, how we feel about where we pray? Do we realise that we can effectively pray at home, in the 

street, at our workplace? Prayer does not have to be in church. We can talk to God in prayer at any-

time, anywhere. There are lots of resources online these days, for example Pray as You Go, which 

can help us to pray on the way to work or when out walking or in a quiet place at home. You can 

find the website easily enough; PRAY AS YOU GO (www.pray-as-you-go.org) 

 

http://www.pray-as-you-go


Fasting: 

Fasting has its role in all the major world religions. It promotes a sense of self-discipline and can be a 

means by which we prepare for prayer or some form of spiritual exercise. In our own context, living 

as we do in one of the most prosperous countries in the world, we might employ fasting to recognise 

just how much we have in comparison to so many of our brothers and sisters. Please remember the 

CAFOD Family Fast Day this year on Friday 26th February. Even if you cannot pick up one of the 

CAFOD envelopes from church, do please fast in some way and give the money you save to help 

CAFOD help others. Once again, the CAFOD website is easy to find; (www.cafod.org.uk) – and you 

might even want to sign up for this year’s CAFOD Walk for Water initiative. 

Almsgiving: 

Our understanding of fasting might well help us to be aware of the increasing disparity between the 

rich and the poor in our world. Even in our advanced technological age we are failing to care for one 

another, and we see the rich getting richer and the poor poorer. 1% of the world’s population has 50% 

of the world’s wealth. There can be no justification for that, especially when so many people in that 

99% live in abject poverty, dying of starvation. Almsgiving helps us to begin to right this wrong. It is 

not a matter of us being generous to those in need but beginning to tip the balance in the right direc-

tion We need to recognise also that we do not have to look to the distance to acknowledge poverty, it 

is very evident in the streets of our own cities and towns. In this year dedicated to St. Joseph, I com-

mend to you the work of Caritas Diocese of Salford, known to many of you from your school days as 

St. Joseph’s Penny. If you can, simply look online for Caritas Salford (www.caritassalford.org.uk) 

If you do not have access to the internet, I hope the information about these suggestions will be print-

ed in your parish newsletters or available in church. They are only suggestions – there are many ways 

of making this Lent holy. 

Some of our churches are closed at this time and may remain so for some weeks to come. Ash 

Wednesday will be celebrated in some of our churches and the ashes will be sprinkled on our heads 

rather than marked on our foreheads. Careful consideration will be given to the way that we may be 

able to celebrate Holy Week so please watch for news about your local church. There remains no obli-

gation to attend Mass at this time, but you are welcome to live-stream one of the many Masses being 

celebrated in the Diocese and beyond. I hope that you will be able to sense the importance of the Sea-

son of Lent for yourselves and see how God is at work in your lives, even – and particularly - in these 

strangest of times. 

Lent, of course, means springtime. The new life is beginning to break through the soil all around us. 

May we, after all these months, prepare to celebrate the new life of Easter. Lent must be different this 

year because of the pandemic and the restrictions imposed on our ability to meet together. Let us take 

the opportunity to consider Prayer, Fasting and Almsgiving in a new way and give time to the chal-

lenges that these present to each one of us. 

And throughout Lent we pray “Stay with us, Lord, on our Journey”. 

God bless you all, 

+John 

Bishop of Salford  

Tel: 0161 794 2825  
bishop@dioceseof salford.org.uk (bishop) marie.sartini@dioceseofsalford.org.uk  (secretary) 

Salford Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees Registered Charity 

http://www.cafod.org.uk
http://www.caritassalford.org.uk
mailto:bishop@dioceseof%20salford.org.uk
mailto:marie.sartini@dioceseofsalford.org.uk

